From: Philip Osmond < Philip.Osmond@macegroup.com>

Subject: RE: GCWEP- Levalsa Farm meeting 27th May

Date: 28 May 2015 15:10:59 GMT+01:00

To: Christine Wilson <steweparish@yahoo.co.uk>

Cc: Chloe Pitt <Chloe.Pitt@cornwall.gov.uk>

Christine

I have spoken to the ecologist responsible for the report, who advises that the risk to birds was assessed as low, and would remain so in the context of a single turbine. The application does accurately describe the dimensions of the turbine. Whilst the model dimensions were slightly different to the application, the ecologist is of the view that the risk remains the same, and is low.

Many thanks

Phil Osmond

Senior Project Manager Mace, Suite 3.2, @Renslade, Bonhay Road, Exeter EX4 3AY, United Kingdom

From: Christine Wilson [mailto:steweparish@yahoo.co.uk] **Sent:** 28 May 2015 13:23 **To:** Osmond, Philip **Cc:** Chloe Pitt **Subject:** Re: GCWEP- Levalsa Farm meeting 27th May

Dear Phil,

Many thanks for this preliminary report and I await any other comments that, as you say, you 'may not have been privy to' and also your response to the legal questions upon returning from leave.

I would like to also point out that Mr & Mrs Ash (two of the attendees) have submitted comments to the LPA (and copied in St Ewe PC) about the bird population's flight path which appears to coincide now with the blades. Is it the case that the application does not accurately describe the height of the proposed turbine? Was the bird survey submitted with the application based on a different blade height than the proposed turbine? If this is true, the

danger to the local bird population would appear to be severe. St Ewe Parish Council would like this clarified if possible.

cc: Chloe Pitt

Yours sincerely, Christine

===========

Mrs Christine Wilson

Clerk to St Ewe Parish Council

Lower Burlorne Tregoose Washaway, Bodmin PL30 3AJ 01208 831 283 steweparish@yahoo.co.uk